
 

SAFEGUARDING 

              NEWSLETTER 
June 2023 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEY NUMBERS 
Anyone can contact the services below directly, regardless of whether you are a child, parent, carer or 

a member of staff. If you have a safeguarding concern, please ensure you pass it on: safeguarding is 

everyone’s responsibility. 

 

01925 443322 
(Option one, followed by option one) 

 

Warrington Multi-Agency 

Safeguarding Hub (MASH) 

 

For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child  

01925 443322 
(Option two) 

 

Out of Office Emergency 

Duty Team 

 
For urgent safeguarding 

concerns about a child 

outside of office hours 

0808 800 5000 
 

 

NSPCC 

 
 

For adults who are worried about 

a child 

 

0800 1111 101 999 

Childline Police Non-Emergency Emergency Services 

For children who are worried 

about their own safety or 

need some advice 

For reporting any crimes or 

concerns 

For anyone in immediate danger 

(including if you are worried about 

the immediate risk to a child) 

Welcome to the June edition of the safeguarding newsletter. It has been lovely to welcome 

the children back to school for final half-term before summer.  

 

June is proving to be a hot month, so there is some information on how to keep safe in this 

weather is included in this newsletter. It is also Pride month, which we are enjoying 

celebrating in school. Additionally, there is some information about the support that Early 

Help can provide to families, which we hope will be helpful. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Ms Jones and the Keep Kids Safe team. 



 

 

Early Help 
 

 

What is Early Help? 

As a school, we use the Early Help team at Warrington Borough Council to support families who may 

need in in a variety of different situations. We are often asked what Early Help actually is, and it is often 

confused with social care.  

Early Help means taking action to support a child, young person and their family early on when a 

situation emerges. It can be required at any stage in a child’s life from pre-birth through to adulthood 

and applies to any situation or need that the family cannot deal with or meet on its own.  Early Help is a 

strength-based approach enabling families to develop the skills to prevent issues from getting worse by 

offering the right support at the right time. 

Any professional working with a family, such as those based in schools, health services, or in voluntary 

sector organisations, can offer Early Help services by responding to identified needs in order to offer 

advice, support and intervention. Early Help is provided to prevent or reduce the need for statutory or 

social care interventions wherever possible.  

We want the services supporting children and families to work much more closely together, forging 

lasting and meaningful relationships that improve the lives of the children of Warrington in the short, 

medium and long term, whilst enabling families to develop skills to be independent and feel 

empowered. For a signposting list to their services, please see here. 

 

Pride Month 

June is Pride month, which we are enjoying celebrating in school. Each 

week, we are looking at significant figures in LGBTQ+ history and 

learning about their achievements.  

Students will also be having assemblies about why Pride is important, 

and reminding that everyone should be able to feel comfortable in 

school and society, no matter how they identify.  

For students who are interested in LGBTQ+ issues, we have a CAS club 

every Tuesday called Safe Space, which is led by Miss Pritchard. 

Anyone is welcome to attend! 

Early Help also run a service called TAGS, which is a support group for 

LGBTQ+ students where they can access advice, support, and make 

friends. 

 

Uniform Donations 

As we approach the end of the academic year, we are appealing to 

any parents of year 11 students who no longer require their uniform 

and would be in a position to donate it to the school so that we can provide it to students who may 

need it next academic year. Alternatively, if you child is not in year 11 but has grown out of their uniform 

and no longer has a use for it, we would gratefully receive any donations. If you have anything to 

donate, please leave the items in reception for the attention of Ms McKittrick. We greatly appreciate 

your support in this matter. 

 

 

 

https://priestleycollege-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/kjones_padgateacademy_co_uk/EdwtzM9fR-hAjs8oM5f0aAoBrGTg4YInPDnjXui-UEEFyA?e=fRT4oj


 

Keeping Kids Safe 

 

Hot Weather & Water Safety 

 

In these hot weeks, it is important to be aware of how to keep safe in this weather, and the additional 

risks that it can bring. Each year, there are often reports of children swimming in open water, which can 

be extremely dangerous and a risk to life. When out in the community, children should avoid swimming 

in open water which has not been designated for swimming. 

The Cheshire Fire & Rescue website has some very useful guidance and advice on how to keep safe in 

water. Below are some of the key guidelines from the website: 

 

Dangers - open water 

- The water may look calm on the surface, but there can be strong undercurrents that could pull 

even a strong swimmer under the water. 

- The water may feel warm on the surface, but just a few feet below the surface it can be icy cold.  

The cold water can affect stamina and strength of swimmers. 

 

What to do if someone falls into deep water 

If you spot someone in trouble in the water: 

- Call 999 to inform Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service.  If you don't have a phone shout for help - 

but do not enter the water. 

- Encourage the person in the water to try and float on their back - and if there is rescue 

equipment nearby throw it to them. 

- Never ever enter the water to try and save someone. This usually ends up adding to the 

problem.  If you go into the water, you are likely to suffer from cold water shock which will leave 

you unable to help even if you are a strong swimmer. 

 

What to do if YOU fall into deep water – FLOAT 

- If you fall into deep water, you should lie on your back and FLOAT. 

- Fight the instinct to panic or swim - it's better to just FLOAT. 

- Lie back and keep your airways clear, push your stomach up and extend your limbs moving 

hands and feet to help you FLOAT. 

- Try to take and control the effects of cold water shock such as the gasping reflex. Once your 

breathing is controlled call for help and if possible try making your way towards safety 

 

In addition, with regards to the hot water, it is important that children stay hydrated. Children should 

bring a water bottle to school and fill it up throughout the day. We also recommend applying sunscreen 

before school to protect them throughout the day. 

 

Device Anxiety 

On the following page is a graphic with advice for parents/carers regarding how to help children 

manage stress around their electronic devices, which is a common, yet challenging problem. Children 

can often push back when parents try to implement boundaries around their devices. Hopefully the 

advice below is helpful. 

We hope you have found this newsletter useful. For further safeguarding information, please visit the school website: 

https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding 

https://www.cheshirefire.gov.uk/your-safety/outdoor-safety/water-safety/
https://padgateacademy.co.uk/safeguarding


 

 


